SUPERVISORS MEETING

Meeting of March 21, 2007
CALL TO ORDER

ROLL CALL
Supervisor Gary Ahle, Town Clerk Orval Schloemann, Highway Commissioner William Peach, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, Kenneth Joseph, Joseph Hubbard, Attorney Alex Libell, and Recorder Debbie Dawson.


Absent Excused:  Motion made by Supervisor Gary Ahle to excuse Gary Hursey and seconded by Kenneth Joseph. 
Others present: None 
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES

Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the minutes of the Supervisor as presented and Joseph Hubbard seconded the motion. Roll call 4 ayes. Motion carried.

SENIOR REPORT


The next Senior Committee meeting will be March 28th. 
YOUTH REPORT

Kenneth Joseph reported that the Youth Committee meeting Monday night March 19th lasted less than 15 minutes.  Kenneth Joseph reported that the Swim party at the YMCA is March 25th from 6-8p.m. for the 4th-8th graders. They are looking into the first Saturday in June for the Fishing Derby at the Sportsmans Lake. Kenneth Joseph made a motion for a donation to SADD after Board discussion Supervisor Gary Ahle said to table the request. 
AFTER PROM


None
PLANNING

Joseph Hubbard reported on the Atkinson planning last meeting. 
TRUSTEES


Glenn Loyet reported that there were 3 Trustees at the Conference in Fairview Heights.
SUPERVISORS REPORT


Joseph Hubbard made a motion to approve the Financial Packets of February and seconded by Kenneth Joseph. Roll call 4 ayes. Motion carried.

Supervisor Gary Ahle reported that the St. Clair County Township Officials Association will hold their annual meeting on April 19, 2007, at the American Legion Hall, St. Libory, Illinois, having cocktail hour at 6:00p.m., following by dinner at 7:00p.m.

O’Fallon Historical Society is requesting a contribution of $1,000.00 for the cost of maintaining the cemetery. Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that they usually ask for this at the Annual Township Meeting in April.


Supervisor Gary Ahle is reminding everyone of the Consolidated Election on April 17, 2007. They are to pick up the supplies on April 11, 2007 at 9:30 a.m. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that the Clean Uniform Company that supplies our soap, rugs and mop heads has raised our rates and he had talked to them but our contract does not expire until October 2007. The driver for us says he delivered some soap months ago but we never found the soap and we are charged for this soap every month. We contacted them and asked for them to show us the invoice with a signature for it and they can not find one. Last week the driver came in and said that if we do not pay for the soap that they have no other choice than to pull all of the soap dispensers. The Board agreed that we should not pay and they can come and get the soap dispensers. 
NEW BUSINESS

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that the O’Fallon Chamber of Commerce-Business After Hours Thursday, March 22, 2007 at Vision Care Associates, 4933 Benchmark Centre Dr., Suite D, Swansea, (Frank Scott Pkwy at Old Collinsville Rd.) from 5:00-7:00 p.m. RSVP to the Chamber.

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that the American Heart Association is sponsoring a Heart Walk on May 5th at Long Acre Park.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS

                                                  Town Fund                    $36,303.30
                                                  General Assistance           6,631.20
Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor as presented and seconded by Joseph Hubbard.  Roll call 4 ayes. Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT

None

Gary Ahle made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Kenneth Joseph. Roll call 4 ayes. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:35 P.M.

                                                               Respectfully submitted by:

                                                               Orval H. Schloemann

                                                               Town Clerk

